

National Little Britches Rodeo Association 5050 Edison Ave., Suite 105 Colorado Springs, CO 80915 (P) 719-389-0333 (F) 719-578-1367 www.nlbra.com

December 14, 2021

NLBRA Executive Board Email Vote

Annie sent out an email on December 14th stating that the secretary from the WKYLBRA had messaged Tim Rice regarding two members who had lost everything in the recent tornadoes. She was requesting that the board visit about it and help if possible. Discussion was had back and forth on email. Annie sent out a follow up email on December 16th stating:

We have a motion by Billy Nelson and a second by Tim Rice and John, Jimmy, Jodi, Sam Smith, Galen, Paul, Sam Stoddard, Kevin, Billy, Tim all responded in favor to move forward with this. The minutes will reflect that, \$1,000 dollars will be sent to each contestant. Also, Billy and Stacy Nelson have so generously donated an additional 2,000 to match the NLBRA contribution. Billy will make a payment to the NLBRA and I will write a check to each of them for 2,000. We have some jean cards and some boot certificates for them as well as Tim reached out to Mary Jane at Resistol for Hat certificates and also he reached out to Jessica at Cinch for some additional jean or shirt certificates. Everything is being mailed to Tim who will hand deliver the checks and additional items to them next week. He has been in touch with Jessica who reached out in the beginning and they have made arrangements to get everything organized for the meet.

Respectfully Submitted

Annie Walter Executive Director

approved 1/22/2022